VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Professional Development Committee

Date: March 24, 2014

Present: Gwendolyn Huddleston, Ayanna Gaines, Perry Martin, Andrea Horigan, Ken Drake, Gigi Fiumerodo, Sharon Beynon, Bill Hart, Eileen Crump, Ben Somoza, Alex Kolesnik, Lauri Moore, David Young, Jennifer Garcia, Tom Dalton


Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Absent: Barbara Cogert, Dina Pielaet, Helen Galindo, Jose Gutierrez, Chelsea Guillermo–Wann, Peder Nielsen, Philip Clinton, Rebecca Chandler, Robert Porter, Sharla Fell 

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:10 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Approval of Minutes
	Andrea Horigan motioned to approve the March 10, 2014 meeting minutes, and Ken Drake seconded the motion.
	The March 10, 2014 meeting minutes were approved by the committee.
	
	Eileen Crump



	Colloquium Planning
	Colloquium announcements were sent out to college staff and one proposal was submitted.

Remind Art Sandford to email colloquium announcement to faculty. 

Sharon Beynon said she would submit a proposal to discuss SITE and show a video.
Lauri Moore said she would give a presentation on service learning. 

The Art Department can give a snapshot of what is going on in their area. 

The music department can perform a piece of music.
Each presentation should last 10 to 20 minutes and involve 5 or 6 people.

Committee members should invite people to participate in the colloquium.

The colloquium will help combat the lack of communication in the college.
	
	
	

	Mandatory Flex Day
	Gwen will meet with Greg Gillespie and Patrick Jefferson to discuss Mandatory Flex Day.

Ayanna Gaines and Perry Martin will develop Jeopardy questions for one of the Mandatory Flex Day activities. 

Mandatory Flex Day will have a Pirate Theme and Spirit Day.


	
	
	

	Awards for Mandatory Flex Day
	The awards will be named Exceptional Faculty and Staff Awards.

Award Categories: 


· Participated in Most Committees

· Most Over-Committed (select five or six people)

· Best Behind-the-Scenes Performer

· Most Funny

· Something You Never Expect

· Most Active in the Community

· Person who Wrote the Most SLOs (Most cooperative with SLOs Committee)

· Most Innovative Department

· Best-Dressed Department

· Most Friendly

· Humanitarian

· VC Spirit Award (who wears VC Gear most often, exclude PE department)

· Unsung Heroes (select several)

· Faculty That Mentors Other Faculty

· Least Likely to Put You Down When You Don’t Understand Technology

· Most Likely to Interrupt a Meeting

Have one open-ended category so people can add an award category of their own.

Nominations will be made public. 

The award ceremony will need music and a master of ceremonies.

About 12 awards will be given.

Sharon, Jenna, and Gwen will work together to streamline the award categories.

Ben, Perry, and Gwen will look for award statues and bring pictures to the next meeting.

Committee members will discuss nominations and awards at department meetings.

The nominations will be sent out through Survey Monkey. The president’s office, faculty and classified senate will email nomination ballots.

The Professional Development Committee will judge awards.
	Sharon Beynon, Jenna Garcia, and Gwendolyn Huddleston will set up a meeting to discuss award categories.

Ben Somoza, Perry Martin, and Gwendolyn Huddleston will set up a meeting to determine which type of award to hand out.
	
	Sharon Beynon, Jenna Garcia, Gwendolyn Huddleston

Ben Somoza, Perry Martin, Gwendolyn Huddleston



	New Full-Time Faculty Orientation
	The New Full-Time Faculty Orientation will take place on the morning of Wednesday, August 13 and Thursday, August 14. Sharon and Tom will organize the orientation.


	
	
	Tom Dalton, Sharon Beynon



	New Adjunct Faculty Orientation
	Perry Martin and Andrea Horigan are organizing the orientation and will need feedback from department meetings to know what topics should be included in the orientation.

The two hour orientation will cover the VCCCD Portal, the faculty handbook, library tour, and other topics. The orientation will be held in the evening from 4:00 pm – 6:00 pm since the majority of adjunct faculty teach in the evening.
	
	
	Perry Martin, Andrea Horigan



	New Classified Orientation
	The New Classified Staff Orientation will take place the week before Fall Flex Week. The three hour orientation will include a campus tour, speakers, and a list of campus resources.
	Peder and Eileen will discuss orientation with the Classified Senate.
	
	Classified Senate

	Flip Classroom
	A committee member requested that MCE 127 be added to the list of classrooms that are going to be converted into Flip classrooms.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Flex Week Training
	A committee member suggested that there should be Evacuation Chair training during Flex Week.
	
	
	

	Communicating off Events
	Laurie Moore met with Chancellor Dr. Jamillah Moore to discuss how to achieve better communication among college staff. The focus of the discussion was how best to convey information about upcoming college events to all staff.
	
	
	

	Next Meeting
	In the next meeting the committee will discuss the fall professional development calendar.

The next meeting will be on April 14 at 2:30 pm in LRC 136 Training Studio.
	
	
	Professional Development Committee

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 3:25.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston




